
 
 

MUNICIPALITY OF ARRAN-ELDERSLIE 
  

 

STAFF REPORT  

 

COUNCIL 

 

June 14, 2021 

 

 

SUBJECT: Paisley Tennis Court Project 

_________________________________________________________________ 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

 

Be It Resolved that Council hereby: 

1) Receive the Report SRREC 21.13 regarding the Paisley Tennis Court Project; 

and 

2) That Council hereby approve the MEI Paving Contractors to complete this 

project at a cost of $ 25,317.00 excluding applicable taxes. 

 

 

Submitted by:  

  

  

 

Carly Steinhoff 

Manager of Facilities, Parks & Recreation 

 

 

 

Originally Signed  

 

Sylvia Kirkwood 

CAO     

 

 

BACKGROUND: 

 

At the May 25, 2021 Council Meeting, staff presented report SRREC 21.11, which 

Council requested additional information regarding the proposal and to 

investigate the need for removing the existing asphalt surface and preparing 

the area for new asphalt. 
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COMMENTS: 

 

Recreation and Works staff met at the tennis court to inspect the surface and 

determine options. The asphalt surface has some cracking and will require 

additional work around the post areas. Staff also spoke with MEI Paving 

Contractors about the quote received. It was determined that the current 

surface is a good candidate for the plexi-pave surface option because of its 

current condition. The contractor indicated that the cracks in the existing asphalt 

would be filled prior to surface application. 

 

To complete this project, a section of fence on the east side of area will be 

removed for contractor access. Staff are considering adding a gate to replace 

this section of fence for future access to the court. A price has not been obtained 

for this addition, however staff are reaching out to contractors and will provide 

options in a future report.  

 

FINANCIAL/STAFFING/OTHER IMPLICATIONS: 

    

  The plexi-pave surface option is quoted at $ 25,317.00, excluding taxes. There is         

$ 15,000.00 within the 2021 Capital Budget, leaving a shortfall of $ 10,317.00 plus 

the unrecoverable tax amount. Staff are suggesting that the additional funding 

can come from 01-0000-2107, Reserves-General Government-OPG Annual 

Payment. Treasury staff has determined that there is $ 153,901.00 in this account. 

   

CONCLUSION: 

 

That Council approve the recommendation as presented in report SRREC 21.13 

dated June 14, 2021. 

 

Appendices: 

 

Appendix A -MEI Paving Contractors Quote 

 


